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          APPROVED MINUTES 

Flood and Erosion Control Board 
Town Hall Annex, 66 Prospect Street 

Ridgefield, CT 06877 
(203) 431-2713 ● conservation@ridgefieldct.org 

 
 June 4, 2018 

 
 
A meeting of the Flood and Erosion Control Board was held at the Town Hall Annex, 66 Prospect Street, 
Ridgefield, Connecticut 06877 on Monday, June 4, 2018, immediately following the RCC meeting. 
 
Present:  Susan Baker    Tim Bishop   Jack Kace     Alan Pilch   Kitsey Snow 
Absent:  Carroll Brewster  
  
Mr. Bishop chaired the meeting. Colleen Lake was present to take minutes. 
 

 
1.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES – The minutes of the March 5, 2018 meeting were reviewed.   
 
UPON motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, it was RESOLVED that the minutes of 
the meeting of March 5, 2018 are approved and ordered filed in the minute books of the Commission 
and the Town Hall. 
 
2.  CONTINUING TOPICS  
 

• Mr. Bishop plans to send Mr. Marconi and Mr. Fisher his letter to private dam owners in 
the Town reminding them of their responsibility to have the dam inspected on a frequency 
based on its hazard class. 

 
• Mr. Bishop will contact NRCS for an update on the dam rehab at Fox Hill condominiums.  

  
• The RCC is working to obtain jurisdiction over the Shadow Lake property, excluding the 

dam and ballfield.  The FECB will work on providing language for the new deed. 
 

• FECB members will walk the Shadow Lake dam area, individually, before the next 
meeting on Sept. 12th. 

 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
UPON motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Colleen Lake      


